Gety of New Pedford

IN COMMITTEE

April 28, 2022

The Honorable City Coungcil
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Public Safety & Neighborhoods at a Meeting held on Thursday, April 21,
2022, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Carney, Gomes, Abreu and Markey, on
behalf of the south end neighborhood groups, requesting that a traffic study be conducted on
Brock Avenue at the intersection of Cove Road, to determine the best traffic flow for the new
public safety building; further that this matter be referred to the Committee on Public Safety and
Neighborhoods, and that Police Chief Cordeiro, Fire Chief Gomes, EMS Director McGraw,
Deputy DPI Commissioner Silva, Executive Secretary to the Traffic Commissioner Downing, and
Celiene Saravia from the south end neighborhood groups be invited to said meeting. (Ref’d
10/11/18) (05/22/19-refer to the Traffic Commission for a Traffic Study) (06/14/19-letter sent to
the Traffic Commission requesting a Traffic Study)

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED:
To recommend that the City Council take “No Further Action” on the WRITTEN MOTION,
Councillors Carney, Gomes, Abreu and Markey, on behalf of the south end neighborhood groups,
requesting that a traffic study be conducted on Brock Avenue at the intersection of Cove Road, to
determine the best traffic flow for the new public safety building; further that this matter be
referred to the Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods, and that Police Chief Cordeiro,
Fire Chief Gomes, EMS Director McGraw, Deputy DPI Commissioner Silva, Executive
Secretary to the Traffic Commissioner Downing, and Celiene Saravia from the south end
neighborhood groups be invited to said meeting. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY &
NEIGHBORHOODS

Buand Homir.,

Councillor Brian K. Gomes, Chairman
BKG/at



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD
CITY COUNCIL

October 11, 2018

WRITTEN MOTION

On behalf of the south end neighborhood groups, requesting that a traffic study be conducted
on Brock Avenue at the intersection of Cove Road, to determine the best traffic flow for the new
public safety building; further that this matter be referred to the Committee on Public Safety and
Neighborhoods, and that Police Chief Cordeiro, Fire Chief Gomes, EMS Director McGraw, Deputy
DPI Commissioner Silva, Executive Secretary to the Traffic Commissioner Downing, and Celiene

Saravia from the south end neighborhood groups be invited to said meeting.

Naomi R.A. Carney, Councillor at Large
Brian K. Gomes, Councillor at Large

[an Abreu, Councillor at Large



